
From: "Mochrie, Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca>
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" 

Date: 10/20/2024 10:23:00 AM
Subject: CAN-TF1 deployment

Good morning Mayor and Council,

FYI - the CAN-TF1 heavy urban search and rescue team received a request from Coquitlam Fire and
RCMP yesterday afternoon to assist with the response to a residence that has been destroyed by a
landslide. The occupant of the house remains unaccounted for. 

CAN-TF1 deployed a Task Force Leader, a geotechnical engineer, 4 technical search members and 2 canine search
specialists (with 2 canines) to the scene on 4201 Quarry Rd in Coquitlam. Additional team members are responding
today. 

On site conditions are challenging with deep mud, fallen trees, debris and moving water limiting the available search
techniques. Additionally, a bear was spotted adjacent to the incident.     

The operation was paused overnight and recommenced this morning with team members on site presently. 

Best,
Paul 
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